Veto Message

FROM THE GOVERNOR OF THE COMMONWEALTH OF KENTUCKY

House Bill 204


Pursuant to the authority vested in me by Section 88 of the Constitution of the Commonwealth of Kentucky, I, Ernie Fletcher, Governor, do hereby veto House Bill 204.  Under current law, a noncustodial parent may be required to support a disabled child over eighteen, if the child is not capable of self-support.  In Abbott v. Abbott, 673 S.W.2d 723 (KY.App.1983), the Kentucky Court of Appeals ruled that a child over eighteen and wholly dependent because of a permanent physical or mental disability was entitled to child support.  This bill would have the unintended effect of terminating a parent's duty to provide support to a disabled child beyond the age of twenty-five years.

Done this Eighteenth day of March, 2005.

/s/ Ernie Fletcher, Governor

